From:
 Fowler, David

 Sent:
 01 July 2019 08:43

To: Planning

Subject: FW: planning application: 2019/2375/P

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

Please upload representation. 2019/2375/P

Thanks,

David

David Fowler Principal Planner

Telephone: 0207 974 2123 -----Original Message-----

From:

Sent: 30 June 2019 20:48

To: Fowler, David < David.Fowler@camden.gov.uk > Subject: planning application: 2019/2375/P

Dear Mr. Fowler

As a resident of Downshire Hill, I would like to register my opposition to the proposed planning for a school in the old Police Station for the following reasons:

The traffic around Downshire Hill is already terrible. As a pedestrian it is already dangerous trying to cross Downshire Hill at the top end. One only has to see the traffic and chaos caused by parents dropping off their children at the Catholic school lower down Haverstock Hill and that school is not located on a dangerous corner. As a resident I am opposed to unnecessary pollution likely to be caused by the extra traffic as well as the disruption likely to be created from the extensive refurbishment.

An additional primary school is entirely unnecessary in an area already full of schools, particularly when the school is for children in the Belsize Park area, not even for children in Hampstead the Police Station is completely the wrong site.

I understand the cost of the build will be over £20M, this is an outrageous amount of money to spend on primary school, in an over supplied area.

I trust you will be taking into account the opinions of local residents, I believe it to be a completely inappropriate site for a school.

Yours sincerely